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Neighbors,

As summer winds down, August brings family vacations before kids go back to school,
school supply shopping trips and donation drives, and final splashes in our
neighborhood pools. I thought I would take a moment and tell you about the issues and
topics of interest that you, our residents, have been contacting my office about this
summer.

We have heard from you about construction noise and
debris, the new proposed emergency shelter and the
Richmond Highway widening. You have called with
questions about historic property preservation, COVID-
19, how to get a speed hump, slow down signs and
where your property lines begin and end. We have
answered questions about permits for pools, rundown
properties, tall grass and real estate taxes. We have been
asked to help resolve issues between homeowners and
their Homeowners Associations and stormwater
drainage issues from infill development.

We have also had turkeys, peacocks and a family of
goats running amuck in neighborhoods. Residents
concerned about saving eagle nests and trees, and many
questions about other critters from fox and deer to
cicadas and bees. This is a sampling of the topics and
issues our office – TEAM MVD - is here to help you with
and we want to hear from you! Whether it’s concerns
about senior living facilities, COVID-19 protocols, traffic,
property or almost anything else that County government
does, we are here for you.

For those of you looking for opportunities to volunteer
your time and talents, at the end of this newsletter are a
list of open County Boards, Authorities and
Commissions positions. Please take look and consider
volunteering your time!
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Finally, I would like to introduce you to two new members of
TEAM MVD! This week, Carmen Alfaro-Morawski joined our team
and next week we will welcome Peyton Smith. Carmen has lived in
the Hybla Valley area since 2009, enjoys getting to know her
community and has served as an Election Officer for the past ten
years. She likes spending time at Dyke Marsh riding the trails and
learning about the native plants and animals. She loves taking walks,
swimming, exercising at the gym, going to the beach, concerts and
art galleries, and has traveled extensively. Carmen is our new
Office Manager and is a bilingual Spanish speaker. She is the new
smiling face that will greet you when you visit our office. Peyton
has constituent service experience as an intern in Chairman

https://campaignlp.constantcontact.com/em/1125240456020/febc4f78-6016-45b1-af16-5e0ec3429535
https://youtu.be/p5ACd-7b9oE
https://youtu.be/Qsz-2uedxN4
https://youtu.be/TN41sffoK10
https://youtu.be/-EVrZA5TOcE
https://youtu.be/5oOXqOcUk9w


Sharon Bulova’s and Supervisor Kathy Smith’s office and joins TEAM
MVD as our new coordinator for Transportation and
Community Outreach. Born at Fort Belvoir, he is an Army brat
and has lived in many places both in the US and overseas. In his free
time, he enjoys exercising and making videos. Both Carmen and
Peyton are excited by this new opportunity, to meet you and serve
the Mount Vernon District! In addition, Alex Jones Kramer has
taken on the responsibilities of Heath & Human Services, Housing
Advocate and Tourism Task Force Coordinator.

Unfortunately, there is bad news to report on COVID-19 in our region. After a careful
look at the data, our Health Department determined that per CDC guidance we have
reached a "substantial" level of COVID-19 transmission. Therefore, the Fairfax County
Health Department is recommending that everyone, including individuals fully
vaccinated, wear a mask in public indoor settings. This recommendation is advised as
the number of COVID-19 cases has increased with the spread of the Delta variant. While
this is a frustrating turn in events for everyone, we have the ability to make this better and
it is incredibly important that you get vaccinated. The data suggests that a majority
of cases are from those who are not vaccinated. In addition, the number of
hospitalizations and deaths amongst those who were vaccinated is very low. As schools
reopen, we need to give our kids (many are not yet eligible to be vaccinated) and
school professionals a fighting chance at protection. I urge that you schedule your
vaccine appointment now.

I hope you get a chance to unwind and relax this August. Watch out for information
about the Tour de Mount Vernon on October 23 and other fun fall activities.

Respectfully yours in public service, 

​Dan Storck 
Supervisor, Mount Vernon District
Fairfax County Board of Supervisors
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District Staff
District Accomplishments
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Boards, Authorities and Commissions
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Para subscribirse para nuestro boletín en español o si conoce a alguien quien quiera
subscribirse, o para hablar con un hispanohablante, comuníquese con Nick Rinehart a
su preferencia, por teléfono al (703) 780-7518 o por correo
electrónico: nicholas.rinehart@fairfaxcounty.gov.

Upcoming In-Person & Virtual Events

Farmers Markets
Quantico Noise Advisories
Aug 5: SFDC's Be a Hero, Donate Blood - 1 p.m.
Aug 6: Mount Vernon Nights Grist Mill - 7:30 p.m.
Aug 7: Let's Get Back to Work! - 9 a.m.
Aug 7: Mount Vernon Nights Workhouse Arts Center - 7 p.m.
Aug 13: Mount Vernon Nights Grist Mill - 7:30 p.m.
Aug 14: Document Shredding Event - 7 a.m.
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Aug 14: Juice Box with a Cop - 9 a.m.
Aug 14: Original Summer Picnic - 10 a.m.
Aug 14: Mount Vernon Nights Workhouse Arts Center - 7 p.m.
Aug 17: Redistricting Committee Public Meeting - 6 p.m.
Aug 20: Mount Vernon Nights Grist Mill - 7:30 p.m.
Aug 21: Mount Vernon Nights Workhouse Arts Center - 7 p.m.
Aug 27: Mount Vernon Nights Grist Mill - 7:30 p.m.
Aug 28: Mount Vernon Nights Workhouse Arts Center - 7 p.m.

Land Use

Penn Daw Fire Station, Emergency, Supportive &
Affordable Housing at Beacon Hill

The Penn Daw Advisory Committee will not meet in August,
but will reconvene on Friday, September 10 at 9:30 a.m.
For more information on this project, upcoming meetings and
FAQs...

Land Development Services Continues Transition
to All Digital

Almost a decade ago, Fairfax County began developing a new
permitting system that replaces our outdated plan
processing and permitting software systems. PLUS (the
Planning and Land Use System) provides one comprehensive

system where all permits and submittals related to entitlement cases, site plans, building
permits, construction bonds, fire protection permits, health permits and more can be
tracked and processed. The first and second phases of PLUS have already launched with
more to come over the next two years. Learn more...

Kirk Park Pedestrian Bridge

The pedestrian bridge located in Kirk Park, accessed via
the walkway adjacent to 7919 Candlewood Road, is
deteriorating due to climate conditions and age. As a
result, the south side of the bridge has been closed to
pedestrian access. The north side of the bridge will
remain open for single file pedestrian use.

A stream restoration project is in the planning stages in
the vicinity of the pedestrian bridge that will include replacing the deteriorating bridge
with a new structure. Work for the stream restoration project and bridge replacement is
scheduled to begin in 2023.

County staff will continue to monitor the condition of the bridge and if it further
deteriorates, it may become necessary to close it until the new bridge is constructed.
For more information about the Paul Spring Branch at Sherwood Hall Lane Stream
Restoration project, please visit the project website.

Transportation

Fort Hunt Road Improvements

Fort Hunt Road will be repaved this year between Admiral Drive and Belle View
Blvd. (VDOT 2021 Paving Status Map). My office has been strongly advocating for
pedestrian and bike improvements to FCDOT and VDOT, and working closely and with
Senator Scott Surovell and Delegate Paul Krizek to get these improvements done
during the repaving process. As a result, wider shoulder areas will be incorporated to
accommodate bicyclists where possible. Other improvements are also being incorporated
in targeted locations, such as a new pedestrian crosswalk at the Sherwood Hall Lane
intersection. The project is scheduled to take place the last two weeks in September.
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Special thanks to Jim Klein our District representative on the Trails and Sidewalk
Committee for helping to make this happen!

Health, Housing & Human Services

Emergency Rental Assistance Program

Fairfax County is providing relief for renters experiencing a negative financial impact
due to the COVID-19 pandemic through the Emergency Rental Assistance (ERA)
program. Through this program, tenants and landlords may receive funds to
pay delinquent and upcoming rent payments. Watch the video below, or click here to
see information in multiple languages.

Fair Housing Updates & Protections

Addressing homelessness in Fairfax County

Public Safety

FCPD Releases 2020 Annual Report

The 2020 Annual Report offers a look back at what was a
difficult year for Fairfax County and our Nation. The
report clearly demonstrates our officer’s commitment to
public safety and service, which evolved last year as we
endured the COVID-19 pandemic. Fairfax County emerged
from this difficult time with the continued distinction of

https://fairfaxcountyemergency.wpcomstaging.com/2021/07/08/funding-available-for-tenants-and-landlords-through-emergency-rental-assistance-program/


having the lowest rate of violent crime among
jurisdictions of its size. This is directly attributable to the men and women in uniform as
well as a dedicated group of professional staff that come to work everyday focused on
keeping people safe, and a community that works closely with them. Crime across all
categories had an overall decrease of 5.33% in CY 2020 compared to CY 2019, and
overall crime year-to-date CY 2021 increases this downward trend we have seen the
last several years. View the report...

Juice Box with a Cop

Curious about police officers and what they do? Children
of all ages are invited to meet officers from the West
Springfield Station. Watch a video tour of the
station. Tour a real police cruiser and patrol wagon. Get
your picture with McGruff the Crime Dog. Ask
questions. Officers want to meet the kids of the area. The

Fairfax County Sheriff's Department will also be at the event providing FREE Child ID
cards. Parents and other adults are welcome too. This event will be held on Saturday,
August 14, 2021 from 9 a.m. - 12 p.m. at the West Springfield District Station,
6140 Rolling Road, Springfield, VA. This is NOT a drop off event. If you would like further
information, or have questions, contact the Crime Prevention Officer at 703-277-2363.

Officers will also be collecting school supplies for ECHO, who help distribute them to
children in need.

Parks & Environment

County Park Acreage Grows with Addition to Grist
Mill Park

Park acreage in Fairfax County continues to grow with the
purchase of more than six acres of land adjacent to Grist Mill
Park. The Fairfax County Park Authority purchased 6.6633 acres
of land from The Mount Vernon Ladies’ Association of the
Union that contain a residential house and some open land.
This property was once at the core of George Washington's
Union Farm. Learn more...

Carbon Neutral Counties Declaration

In the News

Fairfax County Announces $18.7 Million Available
for Affordable Housing with More Anticipated in
FY 2022

The Fairfax County Redevelopment and Housing Authority
(FCRHA) has announced the availability of local, state, and
federal funds to support the development and preservation of

https://bit.ly/3rKLxKE
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/sheriff/community-free-child-id-card-events
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/parks/park-news/2021/z-ir133


affordable housing in Fairfax County. More than $18.7 million is currently appropriated
and is now available for multifamily affordable housing development projects; an
additional $15 million in federal funding has been preliminarily identified for this purpose;
and additional state funding will be announced in the very near future. Read more in the
Newsroom...

Inova to Expand Behavioral Health Beds

Inova Health System is looking to expand its behavioral
health capacity, joining a growing roster of area health
systems aiming to plug the holes for psychiatric care in the region — and as Covid-19
continues to aggravate the need for these services. The Falls Church-based health system
has filed a letter of intent with Virginia to bring 20 more inpatient behavioral health
beds to its Mount Vernon hospital. That would increase the facility’s behavioral
health capacity by 67% for a total of 50 beds and grow the system’s full count by 15%
to 153 behavioral health beds. Read more on INOVA Newsroom...

New Food Scrap Composting at Select Fairfax County
Farmers Markets - including Mount Vernon

Fairfax County residents have another option for managing organic
wastes such as fruit and vegetable peels, food left on dinner plates,
coffee grounds, and even paper towels and napkins. Rather than
grinding some of these in a garbage disposal and sending the
particles to wastewater systems or tossing them in the trash
where they end up as a significant contributor in landfills, people can
re-purpose food waste. Read more in the Connection...

Rarely-seen Spoonbills Draw Fans to Huntley
Meadows Park

Their flat, six-to-seven-inch, spatula-like bills look like long-
handled spoons swishing back and forth in the Huntley
Meadows Park wetland. These are stunning birds, roseate
spoonbills, and they have attracted legions to the park in
recent weeks. Observers reported one on June 26, three on July
16 and two each day since as of July 20, according to Dixie Sommers, avid birder and
treasurer of the Audubon Society of Northern Virginia. Read more in the Mount Vernon
Gazette...

Community Information

You're Invited!

Join SFDC Saturday, August 14 from 10 a.m. – 2
p.m. for our first annual Summer Picnic at Original
Mount Vernon High School featuring the Original
Moonlighters Band. There will be live music, food
trucks, local vendors, and more! All you need is a
blanket or chair and we’ll provide the rest! This event is
free to attend! Please register for tickets...
 
SFDC is still looking for local artisans to display and
sell their wares at the Summer Picnic. 500-1000
attendees are expected and SFDC is specifically
looking for local, handmade artisans. Info and
registration link...

FCFRD's Backpack Drive is Back!
 
Join my office in supporting the Fairfax County Fire & Rescue
Department's (FCFRD) annual backpack and school supply
distribution. My office is accepting backpack donations until Friday,
August 13. Monetary donations are welcome and can be made by
dropping off a check made out to the nonprofit “Firefighters and
Friends to the Rescue.”

https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/housing/news/2021/notice-of-funding-availability?utm_source=twitter&utm_medium=social
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http://www.mountvernongazette.com/news/2021/aug/01/rarely-seen-spoonbills-draw-fans-huntley-meadows-p/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/original-summer-picnic-tickets-162577151637
https://sfdc.org/picnic/


Fairfax County's Strategic Plan and What it
Means

The Fairfax County conversation is a podcast featuring
employees and subject matter experts discussing
programs, services and items of interest to residents of the

County. In this podcast, Jim Person talks with Aimee Brobst, countywide strategic plan
coordinator about the countywide strategic plan, including what is means to both
residents and county government operations. Listen to the podcast...

Changes for County Sanitary District Customers

Starting July 1, special pickups are limited to two cubic yards, or 6 feet long x 3 feet
deep x 3 feet high for residents serviced by the County's waste and recycling services.
Customers are eligible to request 5 special pick-ups per fiscal year (July 1 - June 30),
scheduled in advance (Freon, brush/limbs, bulk, electronic waste, and metal). Of note,
most residents in the County are serviced by private service providers, but many in the
Mount Vernon area of the District are serviced by the County. Read the brochure...

2021-22 School Age Child Care Plans

Over the past 16 months, Fairfax County and
Fairfax County Public Schools (FCPS)
successfully partnered to create

the Supporting Return to School program and Camp Fairfax to provide learning
opportunities for children during COVID-19. With the return to in-person instruction in
FCPS this fall, SACC will be providing before and after school services in 142
locations this year, including two new centers. Learn more...

Save During Virginia's Sales Tax Holiday!

Virginia’s annual sales tax holiday is this weekend. Stock up on qualifying school
supplies, clothing, hurricane and emergency preparedness supplies, and certain
ENERGY STAR™ and WaterSense™ products without paying state sales tax starting
Friday, Aug. 6, at 12:01 a.m. and ending Sunday, Aug. 8, at 11:59 p.m. Enjoy these
savings whether you shop online, in-store, or by mail or phone. Learn more...

E-Scooters and other Shared Mobility Devices around Fairfax County

Have you seen E-Scooters and other shared mobility devices around Fairfax
County? Check out this video to learn more including safety tips when using these
devices.

Redistricting Advisory Committee Public Input Meeting

The Redistricting Advisory Committee will be hosting a meeting on August 17 from 6 -
8 p.m. dedicated to hearing from members of the public. The purpose of the meeting is
to characterize the magisterial districts from the perspective of residents and
concerned organizations. See meeting details...

Fairfax County is Hiring!

There are many job opportunities in the County, including areas such as
public safety, environment, law, health, schools, public works and more. If
you or someone you know is considering a new career or job serving
your community, check out these opportunities:

Countywide Job Opportunities 
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Apply to Fairfax County Fire and Rescue
Police Department 
FCFRD: We Are Hiring! Join Our Team of Tactical Athletes
Teachers, administrative and operations positions
Day care center teacher
Openings for School Health Aides 
School bus driver

Let's Get Back to Work

The Arlington County Department of Human
Services is hosting a regional, in-person hiring event at Northern Virginia Community
College's Alexandria Campus. This event will seek talent with experience in the
childcare, healthcare, hospitality and retail industries, and more.

What: "Let's Get Back to Work!" In-Person Job Fair
When: Saturday, August 7, 2021 from 9 a.m. - 12 p.m.
Where: Northern Virginia Community College Alexandria Campus
Address: 5001 Dawes Avenue, Alexandria, VA 22311
Learn more...

Pet Adoption Corner

First, Apple and Long Long the bonded cat pair (featured last month) are still available!

Meet Ahsoka the rabbit! She was found in an apartment
building, and it seems like she was abandoned. No one
came for her and now she's ready for a new family!
She's about a year old, and already spayed!! We sent
her to a foster home so we could get some good info on
her; here's what her foster family says about Ahsoka: "I
brought home Ahsoka for a foster break. So far she has
been engaging and social. Read more about Ahsoka and

the tea party, other available pets and steps to adoption.

COVID-19

COVID-19 Delta Variant FAQs

COVID-19 Cases on the Rise; Immunocompromised Strongly Encouraged to Protect Health

Mask Wearing Update

Due to increased transmission of the COVID-19 Delta variant in many parts of the
country, the CDC issued new guidance that recommends fully vaccinated people
wear masks indoors in areas of "substantial" or "high" COVID-19 transmission. Based on
this guidance, the Fairfax County Health Department now recommends that everyone,
including individuals fully vaccinated against COVID-19, wear a mask in public indoor
settings. As the number of COVID-19 cases has continued to increase with the spread
of the Delta variant, this recommendation is based on the Fairfax Health District moving
from moderate level of COVID-19 transmission to substantial transmission. You can
see the statewide and Northern Virginia data here. 

Indoor masking is an important approach to prevent further spread of COVID-19 and should
be combined with other strategies or “layers of prevention.” In addition to masking,
residents should:

Get vaccinated if they have not done so already. Despite some breakthrough cases,
vaccination remains the most important approach to prevent COVID-19 and
particularly to prevent more severe infection. No appointments are needed and walk-
ins are available. Vaccinations are free.
Stay home when you’re ill except to get tested or see a healthcare provider.
Maintain 6 feet physical distancing from others.
Practice good handwashing.
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Get tested if symptomatic or if you spent time with some who is sick or tested
positive for COVID-19.
Adhere to health department recommendations for isolation and quarantine if
you are infected or are a close contact of an infected person.
Stay in touch with the most current information in Fairfax County.

The vaccine is still the best way to protect ourselves and each other. If you or
someone you know needs the vaccine, appointments are FREE and readily available
across our region. In the County, more than 75% of people 18 or older have
received the vaccine! But our efforts must continue until everyone who can be vaccinated
is. Last week, the Board approved Chairman McKay's motion directing the County Executive
to explore the adoption of a vaccine requirement for County employees, with the
appropriate religious and medical exceptions.

Homebound Vaccine Program

For the past six months, the County's Health Department staff and Fire and Rescue
Department firefighter/paramedics have been working to bring the COVID-19 vaccine
to those who need to be vaccinated but cannot leave their homes. Through this
successful partnership, nearly 600 homebound residents have been vaccinated. Learn
more... 

Important Safety Information

9-1-1 Emergency Health Profile

​Create a free emergency health profile so your critical health and medical information
can be shared with first responders during an emergency or crisis event. Your
emergency health profile will provide real-time health, medical, emergency contact,
and background information to first responders when it matters. Creating a profile is
easy and takes only a few minutes. Behavioral health information, pre-existing medical
conditions, allergies, emergency contacts and more can be entered into the voluntary
database. Learn more...

Compliance Corner: Freestanding Accessory Structure

An accessory structure is defined in the Zoning Ordinance as: A building or structure that:
(1) Is subordinate in purpose to a principal building  or a principal use legally existing
on the same lot; and (2) Contributes to the comfort, convenience, or necessity of the
occupants, business, or industry of the principal structure or principal use served on that
lot. Examples of freestanding accessory structures include detached garages, sheds and
gazebos.

In addition to meeting the definition above, the structure may also need to be located
away from property lines (lot lines) by a certain distance. For freestanding accessory
structures, these distances away from lot lines are referred to as location regulations,
which most often depend on the structures’ height. Freestanding accessory structures
potentially violating the location regulations of the Zoning Ordinance are among the most
common complaints and concerns received by the Department of Code Compliance
(DCC). Learn more...

Bird Mortality Event Update

The Virginia Department of Wildlife Resources (DWR) recently released another update
regarding the bird mortality event in our region, and multiple other states. No
definitive cause(s) of illness or death have been determined at this time. The number of
reports of affected birds in our area has declined but the DWR is continuing to
recommend that people discontinue bird feeding until they provide notice that the
mortality event is believed to be concluded. In late May, wildlife managers in multiple
states, including Virginia, began receiving reports of sick and dying birds that were
exhibiting eye issues (swelling, crust discharge, etc.), along with neurological symptoms.
Frequently reported species and age classes observed exhibiting these symptoms were
young common grackles, blue jays, European starlings and American robins. Read
the full report...

August OEM Newsletter

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fairfaxcounty.gov%2Fhealth%2Fnovel-coronavirus%2Fcoronavirus-covid-19-testing&data=04%7C01%7CJeremy.Lasich%40fairfaxcounty.gov%7C702d698524cf498b092108d9569daad3%7Ca26156cb5d6f41729d7d934eb0a7b275%7C0%7C0%7C637636057431346336%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=SY%2Fld7WpBGXMKNkIRLUyxKx5z%2FSjh0LXpDSsRrcBlYs%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fairfaxcounty.gov%2Fhealth%2Fnovel-coronavirus&data=04%7C01%7CJeremy.Lasich%40fairfaxcounty.gov%7C702d698524cf498b092108d9569daad3%7Ca26156cb5d6f41729d7d934eb0a7b275%7C0%7C0%7C637636057431366251%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=boejXqXgaeoYi9qJbusI5KV7XdJGPHjbf0z%2FuJk%2BEEg%3D&reserved=0
https://www.vaccines.gov/
https://fairfaxcountyemergency.wpcomstaging.com/2021/07/14/health-department-fire-and-rescue-partner-on-homebound-vaccine-program/
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/911/emergency-health-profile
https://files.constantcontact.com/453ce8df501/b6264957-13a0-4264-a636-f38016db20ed.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/453ce8df501/6984c31e-38f4-4899-a817-84746ab0b0a0.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/453ce8df501/6036f5b5-5c18-4a2f-b56b-5c2e6f308dcb.pdf


Team MVD

Mount Vernon District Staff (L to R): Christine Morin, Nick Rinehart, Supervisor Dan Storck,
Volunteer Shirley Short, Camela Speer and Alex Kramer (Carmen Alfaro-Morawski and
Peyton Smith are missing from photo).

July 2021 Activities:
Phone calls: 553
Meetings: 203

Stay Connected: 
Mount Vernon Governmental Center
2511 Parkers Lane 
Mount Vernon, VA 22306
703-780-7518 (TTY 711) 703-780-1491 (fax)
mtvernon@fairfaxcounty.gov 

Office Hours
Monday - Wednesday, Friday:
8:30 a.m. - 5 p.m.
Thursday: 8:30 a.m. - 7:30 p.m.
 
Second Saturday Each Month (except
August)
MV District Office: 9 a.m. - 3 p.m.
Walk-ins and by appointment

Fall Internship Opportunities
 
The Mount Vernon District Office of the Fairfax County Board of Supervisors is accepting
applications for unpaid interns for the fall. Supervisor Dan Storck is looking for
enthusiastic, hard-working, and reliable college-level student interns interested in
government and politics. Interns will gain first-hand work experience in local
government in Virginia's largest jurisdiction. They must also reside in the Mount
Vernon magisterial district.
 
Interns assist staff aides with constituent service work such as drafting letters and
articles, answering phone calls, issue research, social media, and other tasks as needs
arise. There are opportunities to network with other employees at meetings and events,
and learn more about your community. Full or part-time internships with some
scheduling flexibility are available. Interested candidates should send a resume and
cover letter to mtvernon@fairfaxcounty.gov. For all correspondence related to this
internship opportunity, please use the subject line "Internship Application."

Boards, Authorities and Commissions

Help serve your community by serving on a Fairfax County Board, Authority or
Commission (BAC). Please ask your friends, neighbors and community members if they are

mailto:mtvernon@fairfaxcounty.gov
mailto:mtvernon@fairfaxcounty.gov


willing to help serve Fairfax County.

A. Heath Onthank Award Selection Committee
To grant recognition for accomplishment of outstanding worth in advancing and improving
public service in County by merit system employees.

Advisory Social Services Board
To interest itself in all matters pertaining to the social welfare of the people served by the
government; to monitor the formulation and implementation of social welfare programs; to
meet with the Director of Social Services at least four times a year for the purpose of
making recommendations on policy matters; to make an annual report to the governing
body concerning the administration of the public welfare program; and to submit to the
governing body other reports that the advisory body deems appropriate.

Affordable Housing Advisory Council
Recognizing that housing is foundational for all, the purpose of the Council is to provide
recommendations to the Board of Supervisors, consistent with the One Fairfax initiative,
regarding the implementation and achievement of the Communitywide Housing Strategic
Plan, County resource requirements identified in the annual Budget Guidance, any
additional adopted affordable housing development or preservation guidance, as well as
recommendations on overarching policies and programs that synthesize County efforts
related to both housing affordability and homelessness.

Community Action Advisory Board
Advises the Fairfax County Board of Supervisors on the needs, concerns and aspirations of
limited-income persons; and recommends policies that promote meaningful change.

Wetlands Board 
The board shall preserve and prevent the despoliation and destruction of wetlands within its
jurisdiction while accommodating necessary economic development in a manner consistent
with wetlands preservation. The objectives and procedures of the Fairfax County Wetlands
Board (the Board or the Wetlands Board) are those set forth in Title 28.2, Chapter 13 of the
Code of Virginia, (Virginia State Wetlands Act) and in Chapter 116 of the Code of Fairfax
County (Wetlands Zoning Ordinance).

Young Adults Advisory Council
To advise the Fairfax County Government, as coordinated through the Fairfax County
Department of Economic Initiatives, by contributing young adults' experiences, knowledge,
and solutions to County issues.

There are several At-Large positions available as of June 2021 on County BACs.
Affordable Dwelling Unit Advisory Board (Lending Institution Rep)
Alcohol Safety Action Program Local Policy Board
Board of Building and Fire Prevention Code Appeals (Design Professional)
Board of Equalization of Real Estate
Civil Service Commission
Consumer Protection Commission (4 openings)
Engineering Standard Review Committee
Health Systems Agency Board (Consumer)
History Commission (Historian)
Police Civilian Review Panel
Road Viewer Board
Tenant Landlord Commission (2 openings - Citizen Member & Landlord Member)
Tysons Transportation Service District Advisory Board (Commercial or Retail
Ownership)

Learn more about these BACs...

Volunteering on these committees increases citizen participation in our District. If you
are interested in serving on a county board, authority, commission, or committee (BAC),
please provide a current résumé to Carmen Alfaro-Morawski. For more information, please
download the brochure for a brief guide to BACs, or learn more on the County website. You
can also check out the County's Volunteer Management System for information on
these and other volunteer opportunities near you.

https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/bacs/
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/bosclerk/sites/bosclerk/files/assets/bacs/brochure.pdf
https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/bacs/
https://volunteer.fairfaxcounty.gov/custom/1380/#/volunteer_home


Happy August!

Visit our website

Mount Vernon District Office | 703-780-7518
MTVernon@fairfaxcounty.gov | FairfaxCounty.gov/MountVernon

STAY CONNECTED

 ​  ​  ​

https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/mountvernon/
mailto:MTVernon@fairfaxcounty.gov
http://fairfaxcounty.gov/MountVernon
https://www.facebook.com/SupervisorDanStorck/
https://twitter.com/DanStorck
https://www.instagram.com/supdanstorck/

